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 Jimmy Jones, who has a voting interest on the waterfront, was one of 

our members present on October 24
th
 when the Vince Whibbs 

Memorial Statue was unveiled. 

 Did you know Jerry Maygarden was an early planner for Ronald 

McDonald House? 

 Malcolm Thomas and John Appelyard had great fun as the new Writing The Bill 

Of Rights booklet was presented to the county’s seventh graders. 

 The new food presentation makes lunch at Rotary culinary treat. 

 Trivia question: What man held the club presidency twice (not in 

consecutive years)?  

 Answer:  It was Max Bear 1920-21 and 1925-26. 

 All appears to be clear for the programs discussed last week.  We 

WILL rehearse at my house at 5:00 p.m. on November 23
rd
 for our full 

program on THANKSGIVING the following day.  Then, we will have the 

December 10
th
 program for the Realtors…with a rehearsal the evening 

before; at that we also can prepare for our Rotary Christmas Party 

programs.  Hope this will fit everyone’s schedule.   

President Andrea Krieger welcomed 

everyone to our meeting and made us aware of a 

little sunshine that was peeping out from the 

rainy clouds. Our members joined together for 

the Four-Way test, prayer and pledge.  

Announcements included: Board vote to 

continue our $8,000 contribution to the CROP 

Rotary Against Hunger Project and $1,500 to 

support 5 RYLArians during the April 14-17 

camp; Rotary cook off team pictures; 

Recommendation approved for new members 

Dr. Samanta Kaberi and Mr. Robert Overton; 

November 7
th
 RYE meeting in Tallahassee. 

Scott Grissett delighted us with his usual 

humor and new ideas for signing up for Salvation 

Army bell ringing at Sam’s Club. 

President Krieger shared a wonderful story 

about a polio victim who had recently completed 

an Ironman competition. She also shared that 

there are new methods of teaching remedial 

reading that are now infiltrating our communities. 

The $60.00 raffle was won by Dale Jordan. 

Sally Fox delighted us with her Boudreaux jokes.  

We were honored to have two military 

guests. And, we welcomed guest of Members, 

visiting Rotarians and sang Happy Birthday to 

some wonderful members of Downtown Rotary. 

Our program was introduced by Deedee 

Flounlacker. Our speaker was Tom Ninestine, 

PNS News Journal Engagement Editor. 

Tom shared that “mentoring” is his heart. He 

believes in making good choices and giving back 

to the community. He congratulated us on our 

100 years of service. He also spoke about his 

great experience in meeting Earl Bowden. 

Tom opened the floor to questions about the 

PNS News Journal and received many inquiries 

from our members. One of the key issues was 

what is on the horizon for print vs. social media. 

Tom said that appetite and attention spans are 

changing. They are trying to keep loyal subscribers 

and get the attention of the younger generation. He 

was enthusiastic about tweeting, especially when it 

came to weather and evacuations. He said that 

70% of the paper’s revenue still comes from the 

printed version of the paper. There is definitely a 

cultural change which is being studied by younger 

staff with the News Journal. 

Most interesting was Ninestine’s comments 

on Walter Cronkite’s book which talked about 24 

hour news coverage. Cronkite called it, “Talking 

Heads.” People shouting at each other was now 

round the clock coverage.  

President Krieger thanked: Greeters Collier 

and Will Merrill; Ticket Sales Clark Merritt and 

Carl Mertins; Prayer & Pledge Dale Jordan; and 

Sunshine Sally Fox. 

Our meeting on November 2
nd

 will be the 

CROP Military Appreciation Luncheon. 

The meeting was adjourned with a 

reminder to, “Be a Gift to the World. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Sandra Smith 

On Monday, November 2, 2015 the CROP Military Appreciation Luncheon was held and well attended by over 400 Rotarians and Military Guests.  Special 

recognition was given to outstanding service members from all branches of service.  It was a wonderful event. 

10  Noon  Regular Meeting 

10 1:00 p.m. Literacy Committee Meeting (if  

   needed) 

10 4:00 p.m. Board of Directors Meeting @  

   United Way Office 

17  Noon   Regular Meeting 

17 1:00 p.m. New Member Orientation 

24 Noon  Regular Meeting (Fifth Tuesday) 



President Andrea Krieger  
Past President John Shaffer 
President Elect Brian Baumgardner 
Secretary Claudia Simmons 
Treasurer C. Ray Jones 
Sergeant At Arms Tim Kane 
Historian John Appleyard 
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Five Flags New World Landing Mon. 12:15 pm 

Gulf Breeze Legends Restaurant Tues.   7:00 am 

 Andrews Institute 

Milton Red Barn on Hwy. 90 Tues. 12:00 pm 

Seville Seville Quarter Tues.   5:30 pm 

Perdido Triggers Restaurant Wed.   7:30 am 

Cantonment Scenic Hills Country Club Wed. 12:15 pm 

Cordova Gulf Coast Kid’s House Thur.    7:00 am 

Pace Stonebrook Village Thur.   7:00 am  

Suburban West  Pensacola Yacht Club Thur. 12:00 pm 

Navarre  The Tuscan Grill Thur. 12:00 pm 

 Hidden Creek Golf Course 

Pensacola North Asbury Place Friday 12:00 pm 
 Cokesbury Methodist 
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

Birthdays for the week of   

November 3rd through November 16th 

Wes Reeder – November 3      

 born in Asheboro, NC, in Rotary 13 years  

Alison Rogers – November 8     

 born in Scott AFB, IL, in Rotary 13 years  

Bruce Partington  – November 11     

 born in Annapolis, MD, in Rotary 14 years  

Britt Landrum – November 12     

 born in Montgomery, AL, in Rotary 32 years  

John Appleyard – November 14     

 born in Chicago, IL, in Rotary 48 years  

Robert Mills – November 15     

  born in Atlanta, GA, in Rotary 15 years 

Nov 10 - Downtown YMCA 

Nov 17 - NAS Commanding Officer Keith Hoskins 

Nov 24 - Rotary Rooters “The Origins of Thanksgiving Nationally & Here” 

Dec   8 - Escambia County School District, Superintendent Malcolm  

              Thomas 

November 10 
Prayer/Pledge: Roger Vinson 

 

Sunshine: Hugh Hamilton 

November 10 
Greeters: John Monroe and Alan Moore 

Ticket Sales: Cal Moore and Wright Moulton 

November 17 
Greeters: Tony Neuner and Erick Nickelsen 

Ticket Sales: Ed Nickinson and Ted Nickinson 


